
Zoning Board of Appeals 
October 25, 2017 Regular Meeting 

 
 

STAFF REPORT 
 
Subject: ZBA17-028, 1810 Abbott Avenue 
 

Summary: 
Scott Peacor and Kyla Boyse, property owners, are requesting a variance from Chapter 
55 Zoning Section 5:57 (Averaging an existing front setback line). Applicants are seeking 
to construct a front porch that will be 20 feet six (6) inches wide by seven (7) feet four (4) 
inches deep. The existing average front setback is 23 feet and the proposed porch will be 
19 feet 8 (eight) inches from the front setback. Therefore, a three (3) foot four (4) inch 
variance is being requested from the average front setback.  
 
Background: 
 
The property is zoned R1D, single-family residential, and is located south of Jackson 
Avenue and east of Glendale Drive. The residence was built in 1947 and is approximately 
1,500 square feet in size.  
 
Description: 
 
The new porch will be approximately 150 square feet in size and will be consistent with 
the architecture style and materials of the home. 
 
Standards for Approval- Variance 
 
The Zoning Board of Appeals has all the power granted by State law and by Section 5:99, 
Application of the Variance Power from the City of Ann Arbor Zoning Ordinance.  The 
following criteria shall apply: 
 
(a). That the practical difficulties are exceptional and peculiar to the property of 

the person requesting the variance, and result from conditions which do not 
exist generally throughout the City. 

 
 The house two lots to the east of the subject property has a setback of 27.5 feet 

and affects the average for the surrounding properties significantly.  
  
 (b). That the practical difficulties will result from a failure to grant the variance, 

include substantially more than mere inconvenience, inability to attain a 
higher financial return, or both. 

  
 Without the variance a front porch would not be possible and the owners would be 

unable to utilize their front open space as they intend. 
  
(c). That allowing the variance will result in substantial justice being done, 

considering the public benefits intended to be secured by this Chapter, the 
individual hardships that will be suffered by a failure of the Board to grant a   
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variance, and the rights of others whose property would be affected by the 
allowance of the variance. 

 
The porch will not have a detrimental effect on the adjacent properties. The porch 
will be open and will not impact sight lines for the neighbors. 
 

(d). That the conditions and circumstances on which the variance request is 
based shall not be a self- imposed hardship or practical difficulty. 

 
 The owners state that the setbacks of their home and the surrounding homes have 

been established for decades and were not self-created. 
 
(e). A variance approved shall be the minimum variance that will make possible 

a reasonable use of the land or structure. 
 

The variance requested is minimal in size and will not have a negative impact on 
the adjacent properties. 
 

 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
 
Jon Barrett 
Zoning Coordinator 
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Section 2 – ALTERATION TO A NON-CONFORMING STRUCTURE 

Current Use of the Property: 

The proposed change is allowed in accordance with Structure Non-Conformance, Section 5:87 (1) (a) & (b), 
which reads as follows: 
 

(1) A non-conforming structure may be maintained or restored, but no alteration shall be made to a non-
conforming structure unless one of the following conditions is met: 
 

a. The alteration is approved by the Zoning Board of Appeals upon finding that it complies as nearly as 
practicable with the requirements of this Chapter and that it will not have a detrimental effect on 
neighboring property. 
 

b. The alteration conforms to all the requirements of this Chapter and is made to a building which will be a 
single-family dwelling on completion of the alteration and is located in an R1, R2, R3, or R4 district. 
 

c. The structure is considered non-conforming due to the following reasons. 

REQUIREMENT EXISTING CONDITION CODE REQUIREMENT 

Lot Area   

Lot Width   

Floor Area Ratio   

Open Space Ratio   

Setbacks   

Parking   

Landscaping    

Other  

 

 

Describe the proposed alterations and state why you are requesting this approval: 
 

 

 

The alteration complies as nearly as is practicable with the requirements of the Chapter and will not have a 
detrimental effect on neighboring property for the following reasons: 
 

 

 

Single family, owner-occupied home.

mailto:planning@a2gov.org
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From: Jeff Kugel  
Sent: Tuesday, October 17, 2017 9:52 PM 
To: Barrett, Jon <JBarrett@a2gov.org> 
Subject: ZBA17-028, 1810 Abbott porch variance 

 

Jon, 

I am the property owner at 1802 Abbott. I am in favor of granting the porch variance at 1810 

Abbott. 

I am guessing that the averaging system might have been implemented to try to keep people from 

constructing things out of character with the surrounding properties. In this case I think the 

average may be skewed deeper by 1806 Abbott, which is set father back than any other house on 

the street and is of itself out of character with the neighborhood. Regardless, I am in favor of 

more front porches on this street.  Streets with lots of big front porches always feel friendlier to 

me.   

Thanks, 

Jeff Kugel 

 

mailto:JBarrett@a2gov.org


From: Kate Sochacki 
Sent: Thursday, October 05, 2017 11:18 AM 
To: Barrett, Jon <JBarrett@a2gov.org>; Vander Lugt, Kristen <KVanderLugt@a2gov.org> 
Cc: Nick Sochacki  
Subject: 1810 Abbott Ave. porch variance - We support it! 

 

Hello - I'm writing to offer my support for my neighbors, Scott Peacor & Kyla Boyse, who are 

petitioning to have a variance approved for a front porch project.  

 

We own the house directly across the street at 1815 Abbott Ave and our front windows look out 

towards their house. 

 

I am fully supportive of the variance being approved and of them adding a porch to their house 

for the following reasons: 

 It will improve safety on our block by having more lights on and having people sitting 

outside in the evenings more regularly 

 It will improve aesthetics, make their house more appealing to look at which also helps 

increase home values on our block. (This is something we desperately need since the 

Glendale Orchard Project will soon be underway at the end of our block) 

 The homes in our neighborhood with front porches tend to turn into informal gathering 

spaces when we are in our yards or out for a walk. Since Scott and Kyla are some of the 

most social on our block, I see their porch as becoming that as well. A place where 

neighbors can gather to say hello, discuss their day and build community within the 

neighborhood. 

Overall, I think this would be a great addition to their house and the neighborhood and fully 

support the city issuing them a variance so this project can proceed. 

Thank you, 

 

Kate & Nick Sochacki 

Homeowners @ 1815 Abbott Ave 

 

mailto:JBarrett@a2gov.org
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From: Heidi Stabb  
Sent: Saturday, October 07, 2017 8:37 PM 
To: Barrett, Jon <JBarrett@a2gov.org> 
Cc: Vander Lugt, Kristen <KVanderLugt@a2gov.org> 
Subject: Support for porch variance at 1810 Abbott Avenue 
 
Dear Mr. Barrett and Ms. Vander Lugt, 
 
We are emailing to show our support for the porch variance requested by our neighbors Scott Peacor and Kyla Boyse 
at 1810 Abbott Ave.  
 
My husband Eric and I Iive across the street at 1809 Abbott and view the Peacor / Boyse home from our living room 
windows. We’ve seen the architectural plans and think the porch will be a lovely addition to their home and enhance 
the charm of our street.   
 
Scott and Kyla are wonderful people and so hospitable to all the neighbors this end of Abbott Ave. They’ve hosted 2 
backyard barbecues for the neighbors and have really made an effort to connect the next generation of families living 
in the neighborhood, especially those with new babies and young children.  
 
We are so appreciative of their kindness and hope the city grants them this variance to complete their project.  
 
Thank you so much for your consideration. 
 
Eric and Heidi Stabb 
1809 Abbott Avenue 
Ann Arbor 
(734) 904-9241 
(310) 889-8438 

 



From: Andrea Stevenson  
Sent: Monday, October 09, 2017 1:28 PM 
To: Barrett, Jon <JBarrett@a2gov.org>; Vander Lugt, Kristen <KVanderLugt@a2gov.org> 
Subject: 1810 Abbott Ave porch addition 

 

Hello, 
 
I am writing in support of the proposed porch addition at 1810 Abbott Avenue.  I live 
next door at 1812.  I am very pleased with the architect's renderings and think it will 
add a much more welcoming and finished look to the house.  I am not concerned with 
it obstructing any views and think it will be an improvement.  If you have any questions 
please let me know. 
 
Thank you, 
Andrea Stevenson 
1812 Abbott Avenue 
 



Subject:  1810 Abbott- porch build 

Date:  Tue, 26 Sep 2017 20:57:28 -0400 

From:  Andrea P.  

To:  planning@a2gov.org  

CC:  Kyla Boyse  

 

I understand my neighbors Scott Peacor and Kyla Boyse wish to build a front porch on their 

home, which is directly adjacent to ours (1808 Abbott).  

 

My wife and I support our neighbors' plan to build their front porch and believe that it would be 

an improvement to our neighborhood by enhancing property values and building a greater sense 

of community. 

 

Thank you for your consideration. 

 

Andrea Pertosa & Nicole Zacharda 

1808 Abbott Ave. 

Ann Arbor 
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